PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the meeting held 1st November 2007 in the Village Hall
Best Kept Village Competition 2007

The Chairman welcomed Dr. Peter Claydon who was representing the CPRE.   He presented the certificates won by Whiteparish in this competition:  first in the large village category of the South Wiltshire round and fifth in the County.   He stated that the competition is run partly to raise awareness of CPRE and its work to retain and maintain our rural world.   He handed out leaflets, encouraging individuals to join CPRE (the Parish Council is already a member).   Anyone interested in joining can contact Dr. Claydon to obtain a copy of the leaflet (e-mail: rosandpeterclaydon@btinternet.com;  Dairy House Farm, Romsey Road, SP5 2SF).   Dr. Claydon encouraged Whiteparish to enter the Calor Village of the Year competition in 2008;  this requires input from the villagers and has been found useful and interesting by other villages.   

Parish Councillor vacancy

Still no applications to fill this vacancy;  if you are interested and want to know what is involved, please call either the Clerk (see below) or Trevor King, the Chairman, on 01794 884374.

Matters arising from previous meeting

Again, no further progress had taken place on the PC request for a Request Bus Stop Pole at Newton Crossroads.   WCC have been unsuccessful in arranging a site visit with a representative from Wilts & Dorset Bus Co.   WCC will follow this up.  The Highways Agency have acknowledged the initial payment from the PC for a site assessment by engineers to re-place the “Whiteparish” sign on the A36.   After approval, the work will be slotted into their schedule which may take several months.   The “Whiteparish Quarry and Landfill” sign opposite the Biffa site on the A36 had still not been removed.   Clerk to write again to the Biffa Disused Sites Manager to ask that this work be done.   John LeQuesne offered to assist him in this task as the holdup seems to be that no-one is available to help the Manager with the work.   The local parishioner who agreed to sand and varnish the benches in the village now has a list of the work that needs doing.   The railings around the pond opposite Courtens Garden Centre have been repaired.

Rights of Way

The blockages on footpath 2 either side of the A36 have been reported to the WCC Footpaths Warden who is attempting to arrange a working party from the Community Service to do the work.   The WCC Footpaths Warden will arrange to speak to the landowner on Dean Hill about signing the Permissive Path on Footpath 19 above Alderstone Farm.   

Environment

Stuart McWilliam reported on the survey he had carried out with residents of Clay Street and Hop Gardens about the possibility of extra street lights.   Most residents were happy with the present lighting;  two people were vehemently against extra lights and only one person was in favour.   So it was decided to leave this.   However, everyone mentioned dissatisfaction with the state of the road and Stuart had been asked to ask the PC for help in improving the surface.   It was stated that the PC are unable to spend money on repairs to the road but would be responsive to requests for help in sourcing materials, such as road planings, which could be spread by residents to improve the road surface.

New community building

Dave Boakes reported that detailed costings for a new joint village hall and sports pavilion based on the agreed final elevations had been received and would be considered at a Project Team meeting the following week.   These costs were considerably higher than expected.

Memorial Ground Trust

A quote for cutting the grass on the Recreation Ground had been obtained from the present contractors for 2008.   This was accepted by the Parish Council, being a 3.5% increase on this year’s cost.   John LeQuesne reported that work on the Multi-User Games Area was progressing well and it should be finished by mid-November.

Village Hall Committee

Jenny Foster reported on the meeting held mid-September.   Repairs are needed to the boiler and chimney;  a second quote  quote to be obtained, as the first was very high.   New tables have been purchased and are in use.   Trevor King pointed out that dates, both for the Village Hall Committee meetings and the Memorial Ground Trust meetings, are not always advertised in Steeple & Street.   He asked the PC reps. to both these organisations to rectify this.

New road nameplate

A suggestion for a new road nameplate at junction Common Road and the A36:  Old Southampton Road leading to Common Road was considered and supported.   Clerk to ask businesses affected if they would contribute to the cost.

Next Meeting + Finance Committee Meeting

Villagers are very welcome to attend the next Parish Council meeting which will be held at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 6th December 2007 in the village hall when they will be able to speak at the discretion of the Chairman.   Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you can’t attend and wish to raise any village matter.   There will also be a Finance Committee meeting that evening at 7 pm at the same venue which members of the public are welcome to attend.
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